
Village Grove POA Board Meeting

Minutes

March 31, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Rand Jewell at 6:05 PM at the offices of Shaben and Associates.

Present were Rand Jewell, Kelvin Minniefield, Wally Beckett, Jim Stoebe, Mike Shaffer and Betsy Baldwin.

An Artisan Market (Festival) is in the planning stages for the first part of May. Those participating will be vendors and food trucks. We will have 2 bouncy houses for children. More information will be forthcoming.

We will plan a neighborhood garage sale (to possibly include outside vendors) for this fall if we have 80 or more Village Grove residents who respond to our Facebook posting that they want to participate.

The Kona Ice Truck will be in the neighborhood on the last day of school, May 25, to provide treats for our neighborhood children.

On our villagegrove.net website, the Board will be publishing (1) Modification Request Guidelines for Exterior Changes or Additions and (2) Maintenance Standards for home exteriors. They will provide quick and easy access to information needed for submitting modification requests and will outline home exterior standards per our Covenants.

The pool will open for the season on Friday, May 6. Lifeguards will be on duty beginning May 26.

The Board approved moving forward with the 2nd phase of the installation of additional streetlights. Kelvin will contact Georgia Power for the next available start date. Dates will be announced when we have them.

In response to neighbors’ concerns about speeding in the neighborhood, the Suwanee Police Department is making a stepped-up effort to be present in the neighborhood as much as possible. Currently, they are understaffed with traffic officers.

Jordan is working on several informational safety seminars for Village Grove residents. Topics will include, but will not be limited to, how to be prepared in the event of a house fire, how to turn off gas and water to your home, pool safety and CPR. Residents will receive ample notification of topics, times and places for the seminars as soon as they are available.

The Board went into Executive Session and the meeting was adjourned at 7:35PM.

